
Clerk’s report 

 

Balance at bank 

28th February 2025 

Current         £978.01 

Savings   £53,580.41 

Total    £53,580.42 

Activities: 

Ken White has informed us that his complaints ref Chapel Lane have been ignored. 

EN/25/00060 - 5 Chapel Lane, Drinkstone, Suffolk, IP30 9TA (UDR) 

Mr White,  

By means of an update.  

I am writing to inform you that the planning enforcement matter has been closed.  

The access being installed is part of an unclassified road, and therefore, planning 
permission is not required for the works. Under the relevant section of the 
General Permitted Development Order (GPDO), specifically Class B, Part 2, 
Schedule 2, no breach of planning control has been established.  

As a result, no further action will be taken by the Enforcement Team 

I would like to thank you for taking the rime to raise this with the Council.  

Should you have any further questions or queries, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Kind Regards, 

Bradley Fulcher 

Planning Enforcement Officer 

 

The Cricket 

Planting of the saplings was completed on 22nd February by a team of volunteers and 
Phil Graves Landscape Gardening. 



 

Additional tree protectors have been ordered as approx. 20 saplings remain 
unprotected. 

Parkers Pitches are performing their work in March: 

• March 17th to scarify and weed spray.  
• March 20th to verti-drain.  
• Announcement to made on JD to request the area is not used on the 17th March. 

Total fee for activity is £1,044 incl VAT. 

 

Defibrillator 

The defibrillator is now ready to be installed. 

The telephone box will need to be cleared of rubbish and a date for installation agreed. 

The Heartbeat Foundation have offered a training session – timing to be agreed with the 
VH and an announcement on JD to encourage residents to attend.  

 

Grants 

Locality grant for the cost of the SID is being processed. 

 

 

Michael Walton 

2nd March 2025 


